2020 年第六届鹏程杯英语邀请赛 七年级试卷

| I. 单项选择(共20/ | 小题 ,每小题 1 分, | 共 20 分) | | |
|----------------------------------|-----------------------------|-----------------------------|------------------|------------|
| i. 从下面每小题的 A 将相应的字母编号 | | 选出可以替换划线部 | 分的最佳选项, 并 | 牟在答题卡上 |
| 付相应的子母無与 | 休 杰。 | | | |
| 1. Nobody can persua | ide (说服) my father | to g <u>ive up</u> smoking. | | |
| A. stop | B. enjoy | C. finish | | |
| 2. Tom, can you help | me <u>carry</u> the heavy b | ox to my house? | | |
| A. push | B. take | C. return | | |
| 3. <u>Actually,</u> he broke t | the window yesterda | y. | | |
| A. Recently | B. That is | C. In fact | | |
| 4 This town is fam | ous for its beautiful b | eaches. | | |
| Yes, many peop | le come here for then | n. | | |
| A. is known for | B. is good for | C. is import | tant for | |
| 5 Why can't I watcl | n TV for more than tw | wenty minutes? | | |
| Because it is ba | d for eyes. | | | |
| A. is good for | B. is harmful t | to C. is strict a | about | |
| ii. 从下面每小题的 A | A、B、C、D 四个选 | 项中选出可以填入空 | 白处的最佳选项, | 并在答题卡 |
| 上将相应的字母组 | | | | |
| 6. He is honest | t hov but today he to | ld lie to save k | nis friend | |
| | | | | |
| A. a; a | B. an; an | C. an; a | D. a; an | |
| 7. There | | | | |
| A. is going to h | | B. are going to h | | |
| C. is going to b | | D. are going to b | oe . | |
| 8 What's the mea | | | | |
| | et meit | _ | 51.1.1 | |
| | | C. look; for | | |
| 9 Jessica, whose d | | better, or mir | ne? | |
| | ır dress is better. | | D 1 | |
| A. his | B. she | C. her | D. hers | |
| 10. I was so t | | | ·V. | |
| A. bored; borii | 8 | B. bored; bored | | |
| C. boring; bore | | D. boring; boring | | |
| 11. —Does Peter ever | | | | |
| | | s his bicycle all the ti | | maa |
| A. usually 12. When we got to | B. never | C. always | D. sometir | |
| closed. | the city teller, | shops were suit | open, but most (| n them wer |
| | B. some | C. many | D. anv | |

13. --- When did they finish their job? --- " _____ ".

| A. Once a week | B In a week | C. For a week | D. A week ago |
|-------------------------------|-----------------------|------------------------|----------------|
| 14. Do you know that girl? | | d. For a week | D. II Week ago |
| A. How beautiful | | low a beautiful | |
| C. What beautiful | | Vhat a beautiful | |
| 15I am sorry. I broke yo | | | |
| | ar raverree cap. | | |
| A. You are welcome | B. Never mind | C. All right | D. Thanks |
| 16. Turtles walk th | | | |
| A. slow | B. slowlier | | D. most slowly |
| 17. The water in the river is | s so deep that the li | • | |
| A. nearly | B. hardly | C. easily | D. not hardly |
| 18 Your English is very | good. Who teaches | you? | |
| I learn it by my | self, but my mother | sometimesme _ | it. |
| A. help; with | B. helps; at | C. helps; with | D. help; on |
| 19 do you visi | t Beijing, Nancy? | | |
| Once a year. I go for | | oarents every summer h | oliday. |
| A. How often | B. How long | C. How soon | D. How much |
| 20 Where does the | come from? | | |
| I don't know. It | interesting! | | |
| A. sounds; smells | В. | sounds; hears | |
| C. sound; sounds | D. | sound; makes | |
| | | | |
| Ⅱ. 完形填空(共10小题 | ,每小题1分,共 | 10分) | |
| 阅读下面短文,从短 | 文后所给的A、B、 | C、D四个选项中选出 | 能填入相应空白处的最 |
| 佳选项,并在答题卡上将村 | 目应的字母编号涂黑 | 黑。(共10小题,每小是 | 図1分) |

I was tired and hungry after a long day of work.

When I walked into the living room, my 12-year-old son looked ___21__ at me and said, "I love you." I didn't know what to say. __22_ several seconds all I could do was to stand there and stare down at him. My first thought was that he must need __23_ with his homework or he was trying to prepare me for some news.

Finally I asked, "What was that all about?"

"Nothing," he said. "My teacher said we should tell our parents that we love them and see what they say. It's a(n)__24__."

The next day I called his teacher to find out more about this experiment and what the other parents had said.

"Basically, most of the fathers had the _25___ reaction as you did," the teacher said. When I first suggest we try this, I asked the children what they thought their parents would say. Some of them thought their parents would have heart trouble." The _26_ is, the teacher explained, "feeling loved is an important part of _27___. It's something all human beings need. What I'm trying to tell the children is that it's too _28__ we don't all express those feelings. A boy should be _29_ to tell his dad that he loves him."

When my son came to me that evening, I held on to him for one more second. And just when he pulled away, I said in my deepest, more manly voice, "Hey, I love you, too."

I don't know if saying that made either of us healthier, but it did feel pretty good. Maybe next time one of my children says "I love you", it would not take me a whole _30__ to think of the right answer.

| 21. A. down | B. away | C. out | D. up |
|--------------|---------------|--------------|-------------|
| 22. A. After | B. For | C. At | D. On |
| 23. A. money | B. time | C. help | D. paper |
| 24. A. thing | B. experiment | C. word | D. sentence |
| 25. A. same | B. different | C. usual | D. strange |
| 26. A. point | B. idea | C. way | D. cause |
| 27. A. body | B. health | C. life | D. study |
| 28. A. bad | B. good | C. late | D. early |
| 29. A. fit | B. ready | C. worthy | D. able |
| 30. A. day | B. week | C. afternoon | D. night |

III. 阅读理解(共20小题,每小题1.5分)

阅读下列短文,从下面每小题的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中选择最佳选项,并在答题卡上将相应的字母编号涂黑。

A



Bill Evans was a professional baseball player. He was a very good player and had played in the World Series many times. He was also superstitious (迷信的). Before every game, he went to a fortune-teller (算命的人) to find out what was going to happen. The fortune-teller had told his fortune many times and had often been correct.

One day, he visited her before an important game, as usual. The fortune-teller studied his hand and then said, "I see a man wearing a white coat. And you are lying on a stretcher (担架)." This really worried Bill. He decided not to risk (冒险) it. He was afraid to get injured (受伤). The captain of Bill's team was not happy when he told him that he wasn't going to play. Bill was one of the best players on the team. However, there was nothing he could say to make Bill change his mind.

Bill also decided not to watch the game, but to go to the hospital and visited one of the other players who had been badly injured a few weeks before. As he was walking into the hospital, Bill hit his head on the ground and lost consciousness (直觉). Within a few seconds, he was being carried into the hospital on a stretcher.

- 31. What did Bill do before an important game?
 - A. He practiced hard.
- B. He talked to his friend about what was going on.
- C. He went to the hospital.
- D. He went to a fortune-teller.
- 32. What did Bill think was going to happen?
 - A. He would be injured during the game.
 - B. Their team would lose the game.
 - C. His captain didn't care.
 - D. He would be injured by the fortune-teller.
- 33. What did Bill decide to do?
 - A. Play in the game.
- B. Not play in the game.
- C. Stop visiting fortune-teller.
- D. Give up baseball.

- 34. When did Bill go to the hospital?
 - A. Before the game.B. After the game.C. During the game.D. When he was sick.

B

Now we're always hearing about road accidents, and when we're in a car we try to drive carefully, but how many of us take the same degree of care in our homes? Any large hospital will tell you the number of accidents that happen in the home is almost the same as those on the road. I don't pretend to be an expert, but I've thought a lot about how and why these accidents happen and what we can do to prevent them.

One of the commonest and most dangerous causes of home accidents is wrong and careless use of electrical equipment. People will continue to use a loose plug or pull out a plug without first turning off the power. In spite of warning, one will carry an electric heater into the bathroom when he is going to have a bath. Sometimes one forgets to cut off the power before mending a lamp or something else. All these will cause accidents. So the rule about anything that works by electricity is: Switch off before you touch anything and don't pretend you know when you actually don't.

If you've got children in the house, it's always best to keep medicines of any kind out of their reach. Otherwise, they may be taken for candies or a new kind of drink. When there are older people living with you, you have to take particular care in a number of ways in order to make them safe and happy.

Fire, of course, is always a risk. So remember not to dry clothes in front of fires, or leave stoves in the middle of rooms where they can easily be knocked over. And don't forget to keep the children away from fire. Smoking, too, may cause fire. So you'd better give it up.

Safety may mean a little more time and care, but it may save you a lot of trouble.

- 35.The writer thinks the reason why there are so many accidents in the home is that we are _____.
 - A. less careful in our homes than in a car
 - B. more careful in our homes than in a car
 - C. as careful in our homes as in a car
 - D. not so careful in a car as in our homes
- 36. One of the most dangerous and commonest causes of home accidents is
 - A. continue to use loose plugs
 - B. taking a bath with an electric heater in the room
 - C. mending a lamp without cutting off the power
 - D. using electrical equipment in an improper way
- 37. The writer advises you about the use of electrical equipment.
 - A .to appear as if you know everything
 - B. to pretend that you don't know anything
 - C. to pretend that you know everything
 - D. not to think you know everything

- 38. The main idea of this passage is that we should ______..
 - A. avoid road accidents
 - B. prevent home accidents
 - C. give up smoking
 - D. keep children off medicines

C



Soli is a village in the mountains in western Austria. It is a lovely place. And the Post Hotel is clean and not expensive. It is opened by a local (当地的) family. From the hotel you can see the whole village, the forests and the mountains. Temperatures in summer are usually 20 °C to 25 °C in the daytime. But it will be cold in the evening.



When you visit Bangkok in Thailand, don't miss the early morning river boat trip just outside the city. There you will find many kinds of fruits and vegetables. And you can pay for them when you sit in your boat. Don't forget your hat: the Sun can be strong and it may be 40 °C at noon.



Maybe the most beautiful place in Hawaii is Kauai. You can visit its long, sandy beaches in the south and west of the island, and mountains and forests in the north. Don't be surprised if it rains in the centre of the island. Daytime temperatures there are usually around 24 °C to 26 °C by the sea, and only a little cooler by late evening.

- 39. Which of the following is NOT true about Soli?
 - A. It lies in western Austria.

B. It is always hot.

C. It is in the mountains.

- D. It is lovely.
- 40. When should you have river boat trips in Thailand?
 - A. In the morning.
- B. At noon.
- C. In the afternoon.
- D. In the evening.
- 41. If you want to see the mountains and forests in Kauai, where should you go?
 - A. To the east.
- B. To the south.
- C. To the west.
- D. To the north.

- 42. What does the underlined sentence mean?
 - A. It seldom rains in the centre of the island.
 - B. People feel surprised at the centre of the island.
 - C. It often rains in the centre of the island.
 - D. People feel happy in the centre of the island.

D

There is a place on our earth where hot water and stream come up from under the ground. It is a large island in the Pacific Ocean. The island is North Island in New Zealand.

The planet on which we live is a ball of very hot rock. It is a good thing for us that the outside shell(壳) is cold. If it were hot, no one could live here. If our earth were only as big as an egg, then the outside part would be as deep as the egg's shell.

The earth's shell has cracks in it in some places. In New Zealand this shell seems to have more cracks than in other places in the earth. There are spots where the ground is so hot that it burns the bottom of your shoes. In some places, hot water shoots into the air **from time to time**. At other points, you can see steam coming up from pools of hot water.

The people who live in these places make use of the heat coming from inside the earth. Some of them cook in the hot pools. They put food into a basket and place it in the water. Washing clothes is done in the same way.

Many people bring the hot water from below the earth into their home. They do this by putting a pipe(管子) a hundred feet or more into the ground. In this way they get hot water and steam for cooking and washing, and for heating their homes.

For most of us, the heat under our feet is too far away to use. We must make our heat by burning coal, oil or gas. The people who get heat from inside the earth are lucky. It takes money to pay for coal, oil or gas.

| | , , | |
|-----|----------------------------------|--|
| 43. | From the passage we know the | at the outside shell of the earth is |
| | A. cold B. very hot C. as | thick as the egg's shell D. as deep as the inside part |
| 44. | The phrase from time to time | in the passage means |
| | A. suddenly B. quickly | C. sometimes D. slowly |
| 45. | The heat in New Zealand | 💙 , !!! ` |
| | A. hurts many people | B. has no use at all |
| | C. is made into gas and oil | D. is put to good use |
| 46. | The best title for the passage i | s |
| | A. Coal, Oil, Gas and Heat | B. Make Good Use of Heat |
| | C. Strange Hot Water and Stea | m D. Heat under Your Feet |

E



The friendship between humans and dogs possibly began 14, 000 years ago. Here are four examples of "a dog's life" in the human world today.

Treated like a queen.

Tiffy is one of these dogs. Her owner, Nancy Iane Loewy, treats her like a queen. She patiently prepares Tiffy's meals of meat, fish, chicken and different kinds of fresh vegetables. Tiffy also eats yoghurt and biscuits after dinner. Loewy's husband has a very good job and her two sons are away at university, so she has the time and money to treat Tiffy very well, and she truly enjoys doing it. "I want to give her the healthiest, most wonderful life as long as possible," she says.

Food sniffer dogs (嗅探犬)

Food sniffer dogs work at international airports in the United States. Their job is to smell and find illegal (不合法的) fruits, vegetables and other foods in bags and mail. These foods sometimes bring insects and diseases which could be dangerous for plants and animals. The dog calmly sits down next to anything that smells suspicious (可疑的). The dog's human partner then

checks for illegal foods. Sniffer dogs are friendly and cute, so they don't scare people as they sniff through the crowds. More importantly, these dogs have an astonishing nose for food. They can find food in bags 84% of the time.

Animal carers

Jessie is a whippet (水灵狗) that visits very sick children in hospital. She shows them her and when they feel down Jessie makes them hanny Jessie helps natients to stay

| love and when they feel down, Jessie makes | them nappy. Jessie neips patients to stay strong |
|--|---|
| during their time in hospital. | |
| There are many different kinds of animals | that help people. We train " service dogs" to |
| help people with physical disabilities. The best | known service dogs are guides for the blind. But |
| they can also learn to, turn lights o | n and off, pick up objects from the floor and even |
| pull wheelchairs. | |
| Doggie detectives (侦探犬) | |
| Search-and-rescue (SAR) dogs use their amaz | ing noses to find people. They can smell tiny clues |
| (绒索) that people leave wherever they go. Thes | e include bacteria (细菌), small pieces of clothing |
| and hairs. They may find missing hikers and sea | arch through rubble (碎石) after earthquakes and |
| other disasters. | |
| 47. What food does Tiffy eat? | |
| A. Only yoghurt and biscuits. | B. Anything except vegetables |
| C. Normal dog food from shops. | D. Home-cooked meals. |
| 48. Which of the following is the best expression | to fill in the blank in the passage? |
| A. look for missing hikers | B. open and close doors |
| C. do any tasks for people | D. follow people here and there |
| 49. What kind of dogs is the most helpful when | a child is lost? |
| A. SAR dogs. B. Whippet dogs. | C. Sniffer dogs. D. Queen dogs. |
| 50. What's the purpose of the passage? | |
| A. To introduce different kinds of food sniffe | er dogs. |
| B. To tell the readers the importance of prote | ecting animals. |
| C. To show the special relationships between | n dogs and humans. |
| D. To share with the readers the pleasure of | keeping dogs as pets. |
| IV. 根据句子意思,用所给单词适当形式填空 | 。将答案写在答卷上。(共10小题,每小题1 |
| 分, 共10分) | |
| | |
| 51. The plane landed on the airport. (fin | al) |
| 52. I saw some children football wh | en I walked past. (play) |
| 53. Boys can do their homework as as g | girls. (care) |
| 54. There is (little) water in this bottle that | in in that one. |
| 55. If we have the party this weekend, half of | :he class (come) |
| 56.The habitat is a(nature) home of an a | nimal. |
| 57. It was so crowded in the cinema that I felt ve | ery(comfortable) |
| 58. My mother always tells me to tell the | true |

V. 语法填空。(共 10 小题,每小题 1 分,共 10 分)

59. He didn't want to talk about his wife's _____. (die) 60. This is the _____(delicious) food I have ever eaten.

| 阅读下面短文,按照句子结构的语法性和上下文连贯的要求,在空格处填入一个适当的词或使用括号中词语的正确形式填空。 |
|---|
| Two hungry mice came into a dairy (牛奶场). They were looking for something to eat, but |
| they fell into a large jar full61 milk. They did not know how62 (swim). |
| Soon they were in danger. |
| Then one of the mice said, "Friend, I think we are going to die. I wish God would send |
| someone to save us!"63 other mouse said, "Don't be stupid, my friend. No one will |
| 64 (come) to help us. We must keep65 (try). " |
| A few minutes later, the first mouse66 (give) up. He began to sink because he did not |
| move any more. The other mouse saw this67 felt very sorry. He kept moving his |
| 68 (leg). Soon this had an69 (amaze) effect (影响) 'and there was a thick |
| layer ($\not \equiv$) of cream on the top of the milk. Then the mouse climbed out of the jar and he |
| 70 (be) safe. |
| The mouse realized that God only helped those who helped themselves. |
| VI. 书面表达 (共 20 分) |
| 人类仅有一个地球,这是我们赖以生存的地方,所以保护环境是我们义不辞的责任。那 |
| 么我们应该怎样从身边的小事做起,来保护我们的环境,拯救地球呢? |
| 请根据所给的提示词写一篇 70 个字左右, 意思连贯, 语句通顺, 语法正确的短文(文章 |
| 开头已给出,不计入总字数) |
| 提示词语: keepclean/tidy, spit in public, throw litter, turn off the lights/shower, ride a bike, |
| recycle paper, plant trees/flowers |
| What should we do to protect our environment? |
| We have only one earth. It's our duty to protect the environment. I think we should |
| |
| |
| |

2020 年第六届鹏程杯英语邀请赛七年级参考答案

- I. 单项选择 (共 20 小题, 每小题 1 分, 共 20 分)
 - 1-5 ABCAB 6-10 CCADA 11-15 BBDAB 16-20 CBCAC
- Ⅱ. 完形填空 (共10小题,每小题1分,共10分)
 - 21-25 DACBA 26---30 BCADA
- Ⅲ. 阅读理解 (共 20 小题, 每小题 1.5 分,共 30 分)
 - 31-34 DABC 35-38 ADDB 39-42 BADC
 - 43-46 ACDC 47-50 DBAC
- Ⅳ. 用所给词的正确形式填空 (共 10 小题,每小题 1 分,共 10 分)
 - 51.finally 52. playing 53. carefully 54. less 55. will come
 - 56. natural 57. uncomfortable 58. truth 59. death 60. most delicious
- V. 语法填空 (共10小题,每小题1分,共10分)
 - 61. of 62. to swim 63. The 64. come 65. trying
 - 66. gave 67. and 68. legs 69 amazing 70. was

VI. 书面表达 (共 20 分)

A possible version:

We have only one earth. It's our duty to protect the environment. I think we should keep our schools/city clean and tidy. Don't spit in public and throw litter everywhere. And we should plant trees and flowers around the city. It's important to recycle paper and water. Remember to turn off the shower when we finish washing hands. Don't forget to turn off the lights when we leave the room/classroom. We had better walk or ride bikes to school to keep our streets clean. We must do our best to make our world more and more beautiful in the future.